
 

Extraordinary General Meeting 

9th January, 2022 

Minutes 

 

This EGM was called as a response to the AGM held on the 5th December 2021 which, initially, 
recommended winding up Riverside Community Voice due to lack of interest in the membership 
however the meeting finally decided the following:- 

The meeting voted to extend the term of the existing committee to 31 January 2022 to allow the 
committee to meet and consider next steps. 

Since the AGM Paddy Doyle has worked tirelessly to pull together a new committee with the aim of 
re-invigorating RCV going forward. 

The Agenda for the EGM was as follows:- 

1. Vote in a new Chair and committee if possible 
2. Wind up RCV if 1. is not possible 

Paddy Doyle was asked to set out his vision and priorities for RCV before any vote. Additionally, 
Andrew Vickers, Hilary Lee and William Hobhouse also made short statements. As per the 
constitution, which requires a minimum of 20 attendees to make a decision, of the 22 attendees at 
the EGM meeting who voted, 17 supported the election of the new Chairman and prospective 
committee unanimously with two households abstaining. The new committee is:- 

 Chairman – Paddy Doyle 
 New committee –  

o John Ashbery - Leopold House 
o Paddy Doyle - Elizabeth Parade 
o William Hobhouse - Longmead Terrace 
o Hilary Lee - Sovereign Point 
o Ali Penfold - Sovereign Point 
o Flo Penfold - Highgate 
o Joseph Thompson - Sovereign Point 
o Andrew Vickers - Alexandra House 

 
 As a result of successfully voting in the new Chair and committee the second motion, to wind up 

RCV, was withdrawn as proposed by John Ashbery and seconded by Andrew Vickers. 
 The new Chair (Paddy Doyle) placed on record his thanks to the outgoing committee members 

(Jane Brown, Steve Dodd, Trish Fosbury) for their hard work over the past few years and 
particularly during the Covid crisis. 


